

| <u>unOfficial</u> Meeting Minutes | from Sept 7th 2021 meeting |
|-----------------------------------|----------------------------|
| Accepted at the                   | 2020                       |

Steve Forrest called the September 7th meeting via Zoom to order at 6:09

- Treasurer's Report- Current balance \$12,564.35 The Treasurer's report was motioned to be accepted as read, by Dale Sutherland and seconded by Mike Poulin.. It was voted on unanimously to accept. The first grooming payment was not received.
- Secretary's Report-The March 2nd meeting minutes was motioned to be accepted as read by Carol Matteson and seconded by Mike Poulin. It was voted on unanimously to accept. There was no official meeting for April.

# **Cider Days**

- Forms are submitted. Mary Alberty is still willing to lead again. Needs to be broadcasted in Chit Chat. Steve will reach out to Mary to input.
- Steve Forrest recommended getting tables and a tent for the club to have. Steve made a motion to purchase items. Approximate purchase price \$600 for quality items. It was voted on unanimously to accept.
- Saturday and Sunday. 10-4, 12-4 was last year's time. Time not officially set.
- TMA raffle was also mentioned.
- Claire Poulin will do a money basket with \$100 and possibly scratch off tickets.
- Club Clothing will also be sold.

### **Trails**

## **Tucker Maintenance**

- Dan Forrest will hopefully assist with maintenance on the Tucker. Fluids will be changed. Steve Forrest will inventory all fluids and order as needed.
- GPS installer did not make it due to an injury.
- Discussion of wheels for Tucker occured.
- All grooming will be GPS grooming logs.
- Fuel pump code needs to be diagnosed by a Cummins technician.

- Lake is officially closed
- "VAST trail ends here sign" signs are coming on both sides of the lake.
- State representative was talking with Brad. There is a bridge on the bypass that needs to be done. They will pay for materials and the club will do labor. Confusion of exact bridge location
- Property by Church in Belmont had a new septic installed. Working with neighbors to make a bypass. Needs to be 20 feet away from the new mound system.
- Lake Bypass still needs to be figured out.
- Trail work weekends:
  - Avoid hunting seasons.
  - September 25th Meet at Belmont Green
  - October 10th Meet at 103 Flats
  - October 23rd location TBD?

### **New Business**

- Dale Sutherland recommended Snow Fence should be placed along ditch on Shunpike and new section to store
- Snowmobile trail to Fox Run Golf course. Inside storage available for snowmobiles. Restaurant will remain open in winter.
- Another small bridge on Salt Ash should be addressed soon and has previously been band-aided.

# Next meeting Tuesday October 5th at 6:00 p.m. Via Google Video Meeting

Meeting was called to close at 7:18 p.m. by Steve Forrest.

Prepared By: Michael McAtee, Secretary (802)353-8222 (802)259-3432 mdmcatee88@gmail.com